
JULY 1, 2022

I-15 INTERIM CORRIDOR OPERATIONS PROJECT

Nightly lane closures are needed July 5-8 for ongoing work to add the new
lane to southbound I-15. Please see details below. 

​Southbound 15 Lane Closures, El Cerrito Road to Weirick Road
Tuesday, July 5 through Thursday, July 7, nightly, 9 p.m. to 6 a.m.
Friday, July 8, 9 p.m. to 7 a.m.

​Southbound 15 Cajalco Road On-Ramp Closures
Tuesday, July 5 through Thursday, July 7, nightly, 9 p.m. to 6 a.m.
Friday, July 8, 9 p.m. to 7 a.m.

Southbound 15 Weirick Road Off-Ramp Closures
Tuesday, July 5 through Thursday, July 7, nightly, 9 p.m. to 6 a.m.
Friday, July 8, 9 p.m. to 7 a.m.

Please note: there will be no
closures Monday, July 4, due
to Independence Day.

STRAIGHT TO YOUR MOBILE DEVICE



PROJECT OVERVIEW

The I-15 Interim Corridor Operations Project will add a non-tolled travel lane to southbound
I-15 between the Cajalco Road on-ramp and the Weirick Road off-ramp. This new lane is
expected to open in late summer/early fall. To add the lane, crews will strengthen the
pavement of the outer and inner I-15 shoulders to handle traffic loads for an interim three-
year period until RCTC’s I-15 Corridor Operations Project can be completed.
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